
Homedale Elementary School Memo   
 
To:  Homedale Board of Trustees, Superintendent Rob Sauer 
From:  Tate B. Castleton, Principal  

Date:  May 5th, 2021 
Re:  Report to Board of Trustees 

 
ONLINE LEARNING UPDATE: While we are still offering our families a choice to learn online, our 
numbers continue to drop as more students are returning to learn here in-person. Here are our current 
online numbers by grade level: 
 

Kindergarten: 1 
1st Grade: 1 
2nd Grade: 7 
3rd Grade: 1 
4th Grade: 1 
Special Day: 1 
 
Total:  12 
 
RONALD MCDONALD FUNDRAISER: Recently a small team of our students, Bretlee Endicott, Emilia 
McGuire, and Roenne Roberts, worked together to raise money to donate to the Ronald McDonald 
House. As a school, we raised $615.53, which was then matched by Idaho Central Credit Union, totaling 
$1,231.06 for Idaho Gives! We are so proud of these students and are grateful for their efforts to donate 
to those in need. It’s all part of the Homedale Way!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
ISAT TESTING UPDATE: We recently completed ISAT testing in our building. Everything went smoothly 
and we feel really good about the way our students prepared for and approached the test. Students 
stayed focused, worked hard, and we look forward to seeing the results and using that data to help us 
get better as we head into the summer!  
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
CONSTRUCTION MOVING ALONG: We have enjoyed watching the progress of the new addition to our 
building! Construction appears to be moving along with few challenges. It can be noisy at times for our 
classes down at that end of the building, but we know it will be worth it! We appreciate the crew’s hard 
work. They have been a pleasure to work with from the start!  
 

 
 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS: 
May 7th Student Support and Enrichment / Staff Inservice  
May 24-26th HES Field Days 
May 30th NO SCHOOL – Memorial Day 
June 1st 1:30 Early Release/Last Day of School 
June 2nd Staff Inservice/Work Day 
 


